
 
26 January 2022 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
I write to you regarding the ski visit scheduled for Saturday 2- 9 April 2022. 
 
Following the email I sent to you on 12 January regarding the requirements from the French 
authorities in terms of firstly, entering France and secondly, the requirements needed to obtain a ski 
pass and stay in a large hotel, the French authorities have confirmed the requirements for France, 
which will be in place at the time of our visit. 
 
All adults will need to be fully vaccinated and also pay for extra PCR tests on return.  All children will 
either need to be fully vaccinated (2 doses) or take a test on each day of the visit.  All children will 
also need to pay for an additional PCR test on their return.  The practicalities and the prohibitive cost 
of the daily testing mean that this second option is not possible.  
 
In addition, there is the strong possibility that a student or a staff member would test positive for 
Covid whilst away and be unable to travel back with the rest of the group.  If a staff member came in 
contact with a positive case two weeks before travel or tested positive themselves, they would not 
be able to travel and this, therefore, would cause issues with the College’s risk assessment for the 
visit due to us not matching our required staffing ratio.  
 
Due to the reasons stated above, therefore, and the general uncertainty around foreign travel, we 
have taken the decision to cancel the visit.  You will, undoubtedly, be disappointed that it has been 
necessary for us to make this decision and I do share in your disappointment and also that of our 
students.  I do, however, feel that this is the right decision.  
 
As we have taken the decision as a school to make this cancellation, we will be refunding all 
payments made for the visit as soon as possible.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Mr D Ridley 
Assistant Vice Principal (Academic) 

 


